September 26, 2006

Mr. Dennis J. DeVany

U.S. Department of Transportation

Chief, EAS & Domestic Analysis

Room 6401

400 Seventh Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20590

Re: Docket OST-2003-14528 and Docket OST-2003-14950, Order 2006-3-17

Dear Mr. DeVany:

With respect to the order issued by the Department vacating the award of the EAS contract to RegionsAir for Jamestown, NY and Bradford, PA we reluctantly must inform the Department that our schedules will not be filed by the date specified. 

We certainly understand the concern with the lengthy transition that was the result of us bringing a new type aircraft on line to our operation (the Saab 340A) and bringing the service level up to a high standard of service.  At this point our service level is just under 95% completion factor for all factors and just above that when weather is excluded.  That falls short of the required 98.5% target.

In our initial discussion with Colgan Air we told them that we wanted to start no earlier than the end of summer to give us time to work out whatever issues arose with the new aircraft type.  They responded that they were happy with a long transition because they would be getting a high subsidy rate.

During the two calls with Colgan on extensions they never told us that it was imposing a hardship on them, other than for crew planning.

With regard to financial impact, RegionsAir is going to take a significant financial impact and perhaps irreversible harm.  We have leased an aircraft, performed maintenance on it, trained pilots and flight attendants and purchased ground equipment (some of which is already on site at the markets).  In addition, we were in negotiations with Jamestown for a maintenance facility including tooling, with expectations that 4 experienced Saab mechanics in the local area would immediately staff the facility.

Colgan claims that their traffic has been harmed by the uncertainty. We certainly agree that uncertainty inhibits future bookings.  However, in Jamestown according to local records Colgan’s load factors last Spring were 9% for May, 14% for April, 9% for March, 9% for February, and 8% for January with a 9% average for the period year to date.  I don’t have the data for Bradford but with single digit load factors I don’t know how much more revenues could possibly drop in Jamestown.

Although we clearly do not want to start service to markets until we are certain that we can provide them with a high degree of reliability it doesn’t appear that the service has been consistently reliable in the past.  According to the same Jamestown data completion factor for that market in 2004 was 94%, in 2005 it was 93%.

The historic traffic in these markets particularly Jamestown would provide for a successful service. With only 3 flights per day we feel that it is essential that all 3 arrive at the hub airport in time to make connecting flight options to the nation’s major business centers which is why we thought our Cleveland schedule would encourage passengers to fly to Cleveland rather than drive to Buffalo or other alternate airports.

Regards,

Doug Caldwell

